April 12, 2012

Edwin M. Lee | Mayor

Tom Nolan | Chairman Cheryl Brinkman | Vice-Chairman Leona Bridges | Director Malcolm Heinicke | Director Jerry Lee | Director Bruce Oka | Director Joél Ramos | Director

Edward D. Reiskin | Director of Transportation

San Bruno Avenue between Mariposa and 17<sup>th</sup> Streets

Karin Bauer 2200 Mariposa Street San Francisco, CA 9110

Dear Ms. Bauer:

The SFMTA has received your application for traffic calming for San Bruno Avenue between Mariposa and 17<sup>th</sup> Streets. This letter is to inform you that important changes to the traffic calming program will affect your current application.

The SFMTA's neighborhood traffic calming program is not currently accepting new applications until Spring 2013 while we reshape our citywide approach for traffic calming. The City's traffic calming program has been in place for over ten years. While the program has delivered great benefits for neighborhoods throughout the City, the time is right to evaluate how well it works for residents and make changes to ensure that the process is clear, equitable and efficient.

In light of this, on February 28, 2012, San Francisco County Transportation Authority (SFCTA) Board of Commissioners, which includes members from the San Francisco Board of Supervisors, agreed to fund an overall evaluation of the current traffic calming program. Consistent with this decision by the SFCTA Board, the SFMTA Livable Streets Subdivision is not accepting traffic calming applications for the duration of program's restructuring. This action includes your request, received on <u>March 2, 2012.</u>

In the future, the criteria for evaluating, accepting, and prioritizing the applications is likely to change, thus we are asking potential applicants to wait until the City has completed its update to the traffic calming program before resubmitting a request for traffic calming. The new strategy for the traffic calming program should be finalized and approved by the SFMTA Board of Directors and the SF Board of Supervisors, by Spring 2013, after which we will accept applications.

If you would like more information about the changes to our traffic calming program, or would like to be informed about the planning process to develop the new traffic calming criteria, please visit our website at: <a href="www.sfmta.com/calming">www.sfmta.com/calming</a>; or contact the project manager, Miriam Sorell, at: <a href="mailto:Miriam.Sorell@sfmta.com">Miriam.Sorell@sfmta.com</a>, or by phone at 415-701-4770.

If however, you have specific questions regarding your existing traffic calming application, please contact Jeffrey Banks by email at <u>Jeffrey.Banks@sfmta.com</u>, or by phone at 415-701-5331.

Sincerely,

Seleta Reynolds

Section Manager, Livable Streets

SFMTA

sjr:og:jb:jv: 12-0462